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Thank you all so much for braving the heat and coming to the sewing 
marathon we had at our August meeting.  Everyone seemed to have a 
good time and it was fun to see all the tables working in units, each 
person having a part of the project.  LaDawn tells me we made over 110 
stockings and I think that is wonderful!  We had 45 members attending 
with several guests and 3 new members.  You are all so generous.  Good 
job!  And several of you took kits home.  Keep up the good work. 

Next month we are going to have Kaye England and I am really looking 
forward to her.  Be sure to sign up for one or both of her classes.  We still 
have space available. 

Beverly Almarez has volunteered to be our 9 patch chairperson.  She will 
be available at the meetings to accept your completed 9 patches or to 
sell the muslin you need.  It’s good to have it on hand so when you are 
trimming a project you can whip up several 9 patches with your scraps 
instead of throwing them away. 

In September we are voting on a By-laws change, so be thinking about it.  
It has been recommended that we have a quilt show every year and the 
guild needs to vote on this.  We have vendors lined up and committees in 
place.  It just takes you as a guild to support this activity.  So please think 
about it and be ready to vote at our next meeting. 

Kids are back in school and vacations are over so let’s get down to some 
serious quilting. 

Try to keep cool.  I am so looking forward to fall. 
 
Happy Quilting.   
Sheri Smith, President V
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MINUTES OF August  2010 - Donna Lobeleon, Secretary  

 
The meeting was called to order by President Sheri Smith at 7:00. The Minutes to the July meeting and the Treas-
urer’s reports were accepted as printed. 
 
The next board meeting will be September 6, 2010 at Tino’s restaurant. The business meeting will start at 7:00 pm, 
arrive at 6:00 if you would like dinner. 
 
Sheri announced that Hospitality was the remaining open position.  
 
The membership directory will be passed out at the September meeting and mailed to members not in attendance. 
 
Donna Petrick talked about changing the Quilt Show section of the Guild by-laws. The change will be voted on at the 
September meeting. See By-Laws Change – Quilt Show at the bottom of this page for details.. 
 
Donna Petrick said Kaye England will be September program, Mary Massey in October. Classes will be offered both 
months. Donna was presented with her President’s quilt made by her NetGang small group. 
 
Julie Schaefer announced that in July she delivered five quilts and six afghans to the Rape Crisis Center; nine quilts 
to the Child Advocacy Center; has over 100 cough pillows ready to deliver; quilts ready for Sam Rayburn Memorial 
Veterans Center. Julie thanked Enriqueta Benevides for all her efforts making cough pillows. Julie said the fourth 
Tuesday community service sewing days are on hold for now, and she reminded everyone to report their volunteer 
hours to the guild.  
 
Connie Lifton answered questiond about the new Block of the Month. Everyone showed their completed blocks. 
 
Aggie Meszaros thanked everyone for their help in making TAQG Rally Day a success. Aggie wanted to thank 
Donna Petrick for her leadership and the work she did to make Rally Day a success. 
 
Show and Tell 
 Lorraine – The 60 Degrss Challenge   Donna Tomenga – Baby Quilt for Mathew James 
 Debbie Skorepa – ABC School Daze   LaDawn Dalley – Orange Sherbert 
 Donna Petrick – BQ Music Quilt and grand daughter’s quilt 
 
Crisann Skinner announced that 45 members, three new members and two guests are present and 12 door prizes 
were provided by: 
 Bernina Sewing Center of Plano    Golden D’or Fabrics 
 Happiness is  ….Quilting     Quilt Country 
 Suzy’s Quilt Shop      Quilter’s Connection 
 The Old Craft Store     The Quilt Asylum 
 
The business meeting adjourned at 7:42 and everyone made over 100 Christmas Stockings. 

******************************************************************************************************* 

By-Laws Change – Quilt Show 
 
Article 6.18.3 states: (Quilt Show Chair)  Is responsible for the biennial quilt show and may appoint committees to carry 
out this function as necessary. 
 
Proposed change to read:  Is responsible for the annual quilt show and may appoint committees to carry out 
this function as necessary. 
 
The above change in the By-Laws is requested at this time due to the timing of reserving the facility for producing fu-
ture quilt shows.  The complete By-Laws are under review by a committee and changes will be presented to the guild 
in total at a future date. 
 
Donna Petrick, Committee Chair By-Laws Review 
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PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS - Donna Petrick 
 
   
Upcoming Programs and Workshops 
September 2010 – Kaye England 

Thursday, September 9th – lecture “Memoirs of a Quilter” 
Friday, September 10th – workshop “Scrap Mania” 
Saturday, September 11th – workshop “Plates, Wedges and More PPQ’s” 

 

 
 
October 2010 – Mary Massey 

Thursday, October 14th – lecture “Not Your Grandmother’s Log Cabin” 
Saturday, October 15th – workshop “Not Your Grandmother’s Log Cabin” 

 
November 2010 – Embellishment Sampler 

Thursday, November 11th – Various embellishment techniques demonstrated by several people 
No Workshops 

 
December 2010 – Holiday Party 

Thursday, December 9th – Refreshments and entertainment, Make and Take 
No Workshops 

 
 
 
Workshops are $40/day for members                                                $45/day for non-members. 
Anyone may receive a $5 discount for each class if payment is received prior to 35 days before the workshop.  
Sign up now to reserve your spot. 
 
Workshop Hours:  9:00 am to 4:30 pm 
 
 
 
Name: _________________________________                 Workshop(s) Requested 
Address: ______________________________                           
City and Zip: ___________________________                   _____________________________ 
Phone: ________________________________ 
Email __________________________________                _____________________________ 
TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED: ___________ 
 
 
Enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope to receive the supply list via USPS.  Supply list may also be printed 
from the website.  Your telephone number and email are particularly important so we can reach you in the event 
of any last minute changes.  Copy or clip and bring completed form to a meeting, or mail to : 
 
 

Donna Petrick 
3816 Dutton Drive 
Plano, TX 75023 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE - Julie Schaefer 
 
Have I mentioned that I hate being in Texas the three months of July, August and September?  Thank heavens we are 
going to be gone up north most of September.  It should be cool at least at night in: Aspen where oldest daughter lives, 
Sioux Falls, SD where my 50th high school reunion will be and then on to The Naval Academy in Annapolis for some 
class meeting of one sort or another.  In the meantime in July I delivered 9 children’s quilts to the Collin County Chil-
dren’s Advocacy Center.  Turning Point – Collin County Rape Crisis Center received 5 quilts and 6 afghans.  Every 
month I am just amazed at the number of quilts people bring in that they have pieced, quilted and/or bound.   
 
At the last board meeting I presented the list of agencies we will be donating to this year.  The list was approved by the 
board at that time.  The Membership Directory will only list the name of the Agencies.  If you go to our website, http://
www.quiltersguildofplano.org/community-service/community-service.shtml I have written a brief description of the 
Agency’s “raison d’être” and what we donate to them.  I’m sure members want to know where their hard work will be 
going.  I would like to update the pictures also so remembering to take pictures is a good thing.  When we change board 
members, the upcoming VP of Community Service has the opportunity to decide along with her chairs, agencies where 
and what the Guild will donate.  If you have thoughts about the agencies that were chosen for this year or suggestions 
for the future please contact me at juliescha@sbcglobal.net. 
 
This month I’ve already delivered 14 plastic bags full of cough pillows.  That is a total of 170 cough pillows.  Plano Medi-
cal Center has requested that these pillows be VERY firm to use after surgery.  So, if you can bend them or your fingers 
touch when you squeeze them, they need more filling.  Yesterday I drove to my friend Aggie Meszaros’s home and gave 
her 10 large quilts to take up to Bonham when she and her husband go to the Veterans Administration this Friday the 
20th.  These quilts will be used on the beds of patients in the Community Living Center.  Thank you so much Aggie and 
thank you to the members that pieced, quilted and bound these extra large quilts. 
 
Thank you, thank you, and thank you to all the people that stayed and worked on Christmas Stockings after the general 
meeting on the 12th.  I have already put the service hours on the spread sheet.  I think that LaDawn Dalley (Chair of the 
Stocking Project) counted at least 100 stockings that were finished that night.  Terri Mendelow and I had the additional 
pleasure of sitting with 2 new members and they are “long armers”.  That is a word isn’t it?  Remember we will be bring-
ing kits to make stockings at the general meetings and hope that everyone remembers to bring the completed ones back 
quickly.  Barbara Collins, Sally Martin and Rhonda Kuntz all brought bags full they had finished at the Second Tuesday 
Community Service Sew Day on the 10th of this month.  Don’t forget to bring any items that can be put inside the stock-
ings (women’s health or children’s items). 
 
The next Second Tuesday Community Service Sew Day will be on the 14th of September.  Everyone is welcome but re-
member to email Karen Christoffer, Karen.christoffer@tx.rr.com, that you will be coming so that she has enough kits 
prepared. We meet at the Plano Sewing Center which is on the SE corner of Spring Creek and Custer from 10:00 to 
4:00.  Bring your lunch or go out with others.  Stay for a couple hours or all day.  Come at 10:00 or anytime later.  Hav-
ing missed the September board and regular meetings I will be at the Tuesday sew as will Karen. 

 

By-Laws Change – Quilt Show 
 
Article 6.18.3 states: (Quilt Show Chair)  Is responsible for the biennial quilt show and may appoint committees to carry 
out this function as necessary. 
 
Proposed change to read:  Is responsible for the annual quilt show and may appoint committees to carry out 
this function as necessary. 
 
The above change in the By-Laws is requested at this time due to the timing of reserving the facility for producing fu-
ture quilt shows.  The complete By-Laws are under review by a committee and changes will be presented to the guild 
in total at a future date. 
 
Donna Petrick, Committee Chair By-Laws Review 
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September Birthdays 
 
Susan DeLarios ...................... 09/03 
April Kaye Juarez .................... 09/04 
Deni Schwendiman ................. 09/05 
Rhonda Kuntz ......................... 09/06 
Joan Wilson ............................ 09/07 
Jo Dirnbauer ........................... 09/10 
M.J. Fielek ............................... 09/10 
Janet Carver ........................... 09/11 
LaDawn Dalley ........................ 09/11 
Dianne Scott ........................... 09/12 
Rita Potter ............................... 09/18 
Donna Tomenga ..................... 09/18 
Diane Crandell ........................ 09/23 
Betty Moreland ........................ 09/24 
Sally Hamilton ......................... 09/26 
Angie Schurig .......................... 09/26 
Connie Litfin ............................ 09/28 
 

Renewing Member 
 

DeFreitas, Diane                Member #:  64 
9100 Independence, #1406 Spouse: Virgil 
Plano, TX   75025                Birthday: 01/20 
home: 469-656-1626   Joined: 1994 
cell: 214-641-0183    
Group: The Knotty Girls 
didiquilts@hotmail.com 

Membership - Crisann Skinner and Maria Eakin 

It’s that time again! We will have the new directories available for pick up at the September 9th guild 
meeting. A big thank you to Rebecca Clayton and Lynne Fritsche for all their hard work on the directory 
this year!! There is a change in the directory this year we would like to tell you about. In the past, we 
have had a guest pass stapled to the directory in the back of the book. This year we have printed the 
pass in the directory. When using this pass, please just tear the entire page out, fill it out and hand it to 
us at the Membership table. 
 
We will have the directories and membership cards available only at this next meeting. After the meeting 
we will be mailing out the remaining membership cards and directories to those members who were un-
able to pick theirs up. If you are a member of a Friendship Group and would like to pick up a membership 
card or directory for some or all in your group, please let us know at the Membership table. You may also 
pick up a friend’s directory if they will not be able to attend the meeting. For those of you who would like 
to have an extra directory on hand, they will be available for purchase at the meeting. 
 
Quilt Shop News - Fabric Fanatics has moved!! They are in the same complex, just a building over. 
Their new address is 524 Haggard, Suite 510, Plano, and their phone number is 972-881-7750. 
 
Don't forget one of our own guild members is having the grand opening  for her quilt shop here in Plano 
on Sept 1st from 10:00 am to 6:00 pm!!! Jenny Bug's is located at 1418 Avenue K (downtown Plano), 
and their phone number is 972-979-0688. Stop by to say hi and see all the goodies  
Jennifer Pens has available in her shop. Good luck, Jennifer!! 

New Members for September  
Bezdek, Lindy Member #:  675 
2302 Montclair Drive  
Carrollton, TX   75007  Birthday: 6/22 
home: 972-466-3728 Joined: 2011 
cell: 214-632-2358  
work: 972-385-7899  
lindybezdek@aol.com 
  
Seher, Debbie Member #:  677 
4113 Carrizo Spouse: Ron 
Plano, TX   75074  Birthday: 10/18 
home: 972-509-5453 Joined: 2011 
cell: 972-658-0154  
work: 972-867-4747  
debbieseher@yahoo.com 
  
Thune, Carroll Member #:  674 
4421 High Mesa Spouse: John 
Plano, TX   75093  Birthday: 10/17 
home: 972-596-8695 Joined: 2011 
cell: 972-768-8991  
cjt.quiltmaker@verizon.net 
  
Vance, Cindy Member #:  
676 
5816 Windy Meadow Lane Spouse: Paul 
Grand Prairie, TX   75052  Birthday: 8/14 
home: 817-472-4259 Joined: 2011 
cell: 972-768-8613  
work: 214-273-8495  
cre8ful12@yahoo.com  
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 UPCOMING EVENTS - Mickie Warrington 
 

 
September 10-11, 2010– “Coastal Prairie Quilt 
Guild Show”, Stafford, TX … for more information 
call Karen at 832-693-2512 or email Joyce at 
msjoycejackson@gmail.com 
 
September 17 - 18, 2010 - "Artistry in Fiber," 
presented by the Lone Star Heritage Quilt Guild of 
Sulphur Springs.  Sulphur Springs High School 
Gym, Civic Center Complex, 1200 Houston Street, 
Sulphur Springs.  Hours:  Friday, 10:00 AM - 5:00 
PM; Saturday, 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM.  Judged show 
with awards, over 125 quilts.  Saturday is also the 
famous Hopkins County Stew Contest during the 
Fall Festival.  QUILT ENTRY DEADLINE:  July 
15th.   
Entry forms on website: 
www.sulphurspringstxquilts.com 

 

September 24-25, 2010 “Busy Bee Quilt Club”, 
Community Building. 

Directions:    Post Oak is located on FM Road 
#2127 between Jacksboro & Bowie (off Hwy 59) or 
between Jacksboro & Henrietta (off Hwy 148)
Features:      Quilts on Display; Craft Items; Trash 
and Treasure; Door Prizes; Donation Quilt; Local 
Vendor;  Sandwiches or Beans & Cornbread served 
11AM to 2PM 

Contact:       Wanda Davis, 14995 Post Oak Road, 
Bowie, TX 76230-8242 … Phone: (940) 567-2771 … 
E-mail: wlwcobb@hotmail.net … 
www.postoakquilters.com 

October 1-3, 2010- “It’s a Whole New Quilt”, 
presented by the Red River Quilters, Shreveport, LA 
… for more information email Carolyn at 
Carolyn_hunter@bellsouth.net or 
www.redriverquilters.com 

  

 

BOARD MEETING, JUNE 7, 2010 Donna 
Lobelseon, Secretary  
 
Guild President Sheri Smith called the meeting to order at 
Tino’s Restaurant at 7:0 pm. Minutes to the July meeting 
were approved.. 
 
• All budget questions were addressed. Kimberly Wilshire 
moved and Emily Armstrong seconded that the budget be 
approved as published. The board voted and approved the 
budget. 
• Shirley Weaver presented the Treasurer’s report and pro-
vided Texas sales tax exemption information and forms to 
board members. 
• Sheri listed the open positions and asked the board to help 
find members to fill the positions 
 Email co-ordinator 
 Nine patch 
 Hospitality 
 Assistant Treasurer 
 Assistant Show Chair 
 Assistant Membership 
• Rose-Clair presented printing costs and samples of book-
marks, postcards and business cards. The printing was ap-
proved by the board, Sheri and Rose-Clair will approve the 
final copy. 
• Rebecca Clayton said the Guild Directory will be ready for 
the printer in time for distribution at the September meeting. 
Rebecca stated that after the directory was complete she 
would be happy to be email co-ordinator.  
• Julie Schaefer presented the list of organizations to receive 
Community Service. Julie moved and Emily Armstrong sec-
onded that the list be accepted and the motion carried. It was 
also agreed that the names will be printed in the Guild Direc-
tory and names and descriptions will be on the website. 
 Children’s Medical Center –Legacy 
 Collin County Children’s Advocacy Center 
 Hope’s Door 
 Isabel’s Community Outreach 
 Medical Center of Plano 
 Operation Quilted Comfort 
 Parkland Hospital 
 Rape Crisis Center of Collin County 
 Sam Rayburn Memorial Veterans Center 
 Soldiers’ Angels 
• Donna Petrick discussed changes to the Guild’s by-laws, 
addressing the immediate need to have the membership vote 
on changing the quilt show to annual. Kimberly Wilshire 
moved that the proposal to move to an annual quilt show be 
presented at the August guild meeting and voted upon at the 
September meeting, Emily Armstrong seconded, and the 
motion carried. 

• Meeting adjourned 8:35. 
 
Attendance: 
Crisann Skinner   Rebecca Clayton 
Rose-Clair Fletcher  Donna Petrick 
Sheri Smith   Emily Armstrong 
Julie Schaefer   Donna Lobelson 
Emily Armstrong   Shirley Weaver 
Kimberly Wilshire   Maria Eakin 
Teri Mendelow 

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: 
1 month = $40 
3 months = $90 
 
Please make ads in “jpg” files and  
email to Mickie Warrington at  
media@ 
quiltersguildofplano.org 

Business card: 
1 month = $15 
3 months = $35 
 
Quarter Page: 
1 month = $25 
3 months = $60 
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TREASURER’S REPORTS - Shirley Weaver 

Cash Flow - July 1-31,  2010  
  
Category Description Balance 
  
INFLOWS  
Administrative Income  
Interest Income 13.37 
Community Service Income  
Grant Income Education Services 40.12 
Guild Activities Income  
Raffle Quilt 264.00 
Library Income  
Library Book Sales 27.71 
Media Income  
Grant Media Income 782.68 
Membership Income  
Membership Dues 2010-2011 575.00 
Programs Income  
Grant Income Contracted Services 12.20 
TOTAL INFLOWS 1,715.08 

  
OUTFLOWS  
Administrative Expenses  
AQS Membership 25.00 
Bank Charges and Supplies 5.00 
Membership Expenses  
Returned Check- NSF 50.00 
Programs Expenses  
Guild Meeting Facilities Rent 50.00 
Supplies and Equipement 24.65 
TOTAL OUTFLOWS 154.65 

  
OVERALL TOTAL 1,560.43 

  
Overall Net Worth 58,095.02 

Guild Officers 2010-2011 

President       Sheri Smith 

VP-Membership      Crisann Skinner        
 Maria Eakin 
VP-Programs Donna Petrick 
VP-Community Ser-
vice        Julie  Schaefer 
VP-Guild Activities       Tina Connolly 

VP Media        Rose-Clair Fletcher 
Secretary        Donna Lobelson 
Treasurer        Shirley Weaver 
Librarian        Emily Armstrong 
Quilt Show 2011       Kemberly Wilshire 

Committee Chairs  
Assistant - Member-
ship  

Assistants - Programs      Sherry Worley 
 Donna Lobelson 

Assistant - Treasurer       Madelyn Beachboard  
Assistant - Librarian Becky Woods 
 Debbie Skorepa 
Block of Month        Connie Litfin 
Directory        Rebecca Clayton 
Door Prizes        Maria Eakin 
Education       Margaret Schafer 
Fat Quarter Lotto       Open 
Historian        Mindy Myint 
Hospitality        Open 
Inventory Control       Lut DeMeulder 
Newsletter Editor       Mickie Warrington 
Nine Patch        Janice Bentley 
Publicity        Rose-Clair Fletcher 
Retreat 2010 Janet Plotkin 
 and ADOS group 
Service Quilts        Karen Christoffer 
Show 'n Tell       Karen Hawkins 
Small Groups Cathy LaManna 
Stocking Project       LaDawn Dalley 
TAQG      Aggie Meszaros 
Web E-mail Open 
Web Master       Beverly Geise 
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Sawtooth Sampler Block of the Month 
 
We will be doing a 12” finished Sawtooth Star with a different 6” block in the center. There will be 12 blocks in 
all, two blocks a month. 
 
For the star you will need: (You can work ahead on the star part if you wish.) 
 Star points – 1 yd. 
 Background – 1 ½ yd. 
 
The surprise blocks are 6” finished and will fit in the center of the star. They can be done with scraps or fat 
quarters. 
 
For each star block you will need: 
 Star points –  cut 8 (3 ½” x 3 ½”) squares 
 Background –  cut 4 (3 ½” x 3 ½”) squares 
   cut 4 (3 ½” x 6 ½”) rectangles 
 
On the back of the star point squares, mark a diagonal line. Place a star point square face down at one end of 
the background rectangle (right sides together). Sew on the diagonal line (Fig. 1). Press, then trim leaving a ¼” 
seam allowance (Fig.2). Press toward point (Fig. 3). 
 
Sew another star point square on the other end of that same rectangle (Fig. 4). Make sure the diagonal line is 
going in the right direction. Sew on the diagonal line. Press and trim leaving a ¼” seam allowance (Fig. 5). Press 
toward point (Fig. 6). 
 
Sew a background square to each side of two star points (Fig. 7). Press toward points. Sew a star point to each 
side of the 6” block (Fig. 8). Press toward points. Sew sections together. Your block should measure 12 ½”. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
See Page 11 for this month’s blocks! 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH -  Connie Litfin  
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Block Four=Tail of Benjamin’s 
Kite  

Fabric Requirements:  

Fabric A - Bsckground  
Cut 2 (2-7/8" x 2-7/8") squares in half on di-
agonal 
Cut 1 (1-1/2” X 15”) strip 
 
Fabric B ~ 2nd Color  

Cut 1 (1-1/2” X 15”) strip 

Fanroc C—3rd Color 

Cut 2 (2-7/8” X 2-7/8”) squares in half on diago-
nal 

Assembly: 
Make 4 half square triangles with fabrics A and C. Press to dark. Sew 1 1/2” X 15” strips of fabrics A 
and B together. Press to dark and  cut into 1 1/2” pieces. Makes five 4-patches. Sew together a 
shown in diagram. This block will be inserted in the center of Sawtooth Star.  

Block Three—Churn Dash 
Fabric Requirements: 
 
Fabric A – 1st Color 
Cut 2 (2-7/8" x 2-7/8") squares in half on  
diagonal  
 
Fabric B – 2nd Color 
 Cut 1 (1½” x 10")  
 
Fabric C – 3rd Color 
Cut 2 (2-7/8” X 2-7/8”) squares on diagonal 
Cut 1 (1-1/2” X 10”) 
 
Fabric D—4th Color 
 Cut 1 (2 ½” x 2 ½”)  
 
Assembly: 
Make half square triangles with fabrics A and 
C, press to dark. Sew the 1 1/2” X 10” strips together using 1/4” seam allowances, press to dark 
and cut into 2 1/2” sections. Use block diagram for layout positions and sew together as shown.  
This block will be inserted in the center of the Sawtooth Star. 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH, September 2010 blocks— Connie Litfin 
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 Office Use Only: Date Received:  _______________  
  Amount:  _______________  
 □  Cash □  Check #  _______________  

 
Quilters Guild of Plano 
Membership Application 

(for New or Renewing Members) 
 

PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY: 
 
Name:  _____________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Address:  _____________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 STREET CITY STATE ZIP 
Phones:  home: __________________________  work: __________________________  cell: ________________________________  

 
Email:  _____________________________________________________  birthday: ___________  spouse’s first name: ________________  
 MONTH/DAY ONLY 
 
If interested in joining a friendship group, check which time is most convenient:  
 □  morning  □  afternoon  □  evening  □  weekend 
 
Check those committees where you would like to volunteer or learn more about their activities: 
□  Historian □  Small groups □  Guild products □  Education □  Directory 
□  9-Patch □  Block of the Month □  Service quilts □  Library □  Membership 
□  Door prizes □  Programs □  Holiday stocking project □  Quilt Show (various jobs) 
 
Please share with us a list of your skills, talents and hobbies that you would like to share with the Guild: 

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

 
How did you hear about the Guild? 

 □  Guild web page  □  Guild member □  Another guild 
  □  Guild newsletter □  other publication  
  □  Other (please describe) ____________________________________________________________  
 

Membership dues are $25 per year, and are due June 1st.  New members joining after January 1st will pay a reduced rate of $15 for the remaining 
months of the year.  Members are listed in the Directory if their  information is received before August 1st. 
 
Active membership is granted on receipt of application and paid dues.  Active members attend Guild meetings, participate in Guild activities and/or 
work on committees.  All active members have voting privileges. 
 
Dues include website access to the monthly on-line newsletter.  If you prefer a hard copy sent to your home, please add $10 to help defray the cost 
of printing and mailing.  Mail your completed form with a check (made payable to “QGP”) to the following address: 

 

Membership 
Quilters Guild of Plano 

5000 York Lane 
Plano, TX, 75093 

 

The Quilters Guild of Plano is a not-for-profit 501(c)(3) entity and does not discriminate on 
the basis of race, color, national origin, sex or handicap. 

Demographic information: (this information is necessary for the Guild to obtain grants from various sources) 
 
Age □  18-34 □  35-54 □  55 or older Gender □  female □  male 
 
Ethnicity □  White (not of Hispanic origin)  □  Black (not of Hispanic origin) □  Hispanic 
  □  American Indian or Alaskan Native □  Asian or Pacific Islander □  Other 



 

CCCCOOOOMMMMMMMMOOOONNNN    TTTTHHHHRRRREEEEAAAADDDDSSSS    ppppaaaaggggeeee    11111111    QQQQuuuuiiiilllltttteeeerrrrssss    GGGGuuuuiiiilllldddd    ooooffff    PPPPllllaaaannnnoooo    

Happiness Is…QUILTING!Happiness Is…QUILTING!Happiness Is…QUILTING!Happiness Is…QUILTING!    
217 N. Kentucky, McKinney, TX  75069 

972-542-8839 
   Shop Hours:  Mon-Sat 10-5 & Thurs 10-7 
   
 

“The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 
www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 
info@HappinessIsQuilting.com 

Raffle quilt update—Margaret Schafer 
 

“Goose On the Loose” Headed for the Final 
Landing 

 
It has been traveling since February, but in 
just two more months some lucky person 
will take our donation/raffle quilt home with 
them.  This quilt has received rave reviews 
at every Quilt Shop, Quilt Guild Meeting, or 
Quilt Show where it has appeared.  Have 
you bought your tickets yet?  If not, they will 
be available again this month at Guild meet-
ing, and we encourage you to pick up a 
packet of 24 for only $20.00.  We will even 
sell them in singles if you insist for $1.00 or 
six for $5.00.  Remember, this is a major 
fund raiser for the Guild.  Want to know how 
you can help out?  Just buy your tickets, 
volunteer to take the quilt out, or give us 
some new ideas on where we might take it 
for visit in the next couple of months.  We 
still need a couple of volunteers to take it to 
Texas Quiltworks in Rockwall on Saturday, 
September 4.  If you can chaperone “The 
Goose” on that date, please contact Marga-
ret Schafer.  Remember, October 31 in just 
around the corner.  I’m glad that I have my 
name in the basket several times.  How 
about you? 

 

Thank You 
 

I truly appreciate the quilt that the guild presented to me at 
the August meeting.  This quilt is a beautiful reminder of a 
wonderful time for me.  It was a pleasure to serve as your 
president for two years. Thank you to all of you and espe-
cially my small group, Net Gang, who finished the quilt.  The 
batiks, appliqué and beading are wonderful.  Thank you so 
much. 
 
Donna Petrick 
Retiring President 

Second Saturday 
Sampler Begins 
September 11 

Buy your 1st block 
for $5.  Bring your 
finished block in 
the next month 
and receive your 
next block kit for 

FREE!! 
 

Check Website for 
Details 

 



 

 

    

 

Quilters Guild of Plano 
PresentsPresentsPresentsPresents    

    

Kaye EnglandKaye EnglandKaye EnglandKaye England    
“Memoirs of a Quilter” 
September 9, 2010 

 
Parkway Hills Baptist Church 

2700 North Dallas Tollway 
Corner of Chapel Hill 

On the east side of the Tollway 
 

SOCIAL TIME - 6:30 pm ~ MEETING TIME - 7:00 pm   
(Only board members will be admitted before 6:30pm) 

The Quilters Guild 
of Plano is funded in 
part by the City of 
Plano. 
The Quilters Guild 
of Plano does not 
discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex 
or handicap. 

QUILTERS GUILD OF PLANO 
PO BOX 260216 
PLANO, TEXAS 75026 
 


